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Douglas Dawes, Georgetown Selectman
Beth Blazonis, Resident
GeorgetownCARES Coalition Committee
(formerly the Substance Abuse Advisory Panel)
Meeting Minutes – Thursday, September 22, 2022  10:30-11:30 am
The Perley School, Superintendant’s Conference Room
In attendance: Chair Pam Lundquist, Superintendent Carol Jacobs, Police Lt. Scott Hatch, Fire Chief Charles Savage. No quorum.  Meeting called to order at 10:30 A.M.

CORRESPONDENCE
· Meeting Minutes for June 16, 2022.
NEW BUSINESS/DISCUSSION:
· Per Selectman Dawes (by email), the $25,000 FY23 check from Mission Dispensary should come into the GCCC budget line this November 2022, allowing us to fund our approved FY23 initiatives.

· FY23 will be the 7th year of our Host Agreement with Mission Dispensary. Funding for FY24 is not certain. H.4440 indicates that 8 years is the maximum a host agreement can last.  Uncertain is whether the 8 years is retroactive or begins fresh with the signing of the new cannabis legislation. It also allows for a 3% excise tax on retail sales. The town currently has the 3% excise tax revenue allocated to reserves, in a 3-year agreement, voted on by the town. If a new allocation agreement is coming up, perhaps to be voted on at Spring 2023 Town Meeting, it might be an opportune time to end Mission’s payments and instead request a $35K annual allocation by the town from the excise tax money to the GCCC. 
· Pam will speak with Selectman Dawes about the possible future funding scenario based on excise tax revenue and to confirm the validity of assumptions made above.
· Pam will reach out to Orlando Pacheco, Town Administrator, to invite him to our Oct. 20th meeting to help us better understand the GCCC’s potential funding options moving forward. 

· We discussed that Friends of the GYCC, ECAB, and thePettengill will present to GeorgetownCARES FY23 MOU’s and invoices for substance-misuse prevention & treatment services at the GCCC October 2022 meeting. We noted that if SUDS services needed by Georgetown residents from Pettengill House continue to rise at the current rate, thus requiring more funding for FY23 than the current $7,500 budgeted, the committee could consider presenting a warrant for that amount at Fall Town Meeting. 
· Superintendent Jacobs proposed possible GeorgetownCARES funding of the PASS Program, a https://sites.google.com/northshoreymca.org/passnetwork/home , a student support alternative to in-school suspension program, costing between $8,000-$10,000. It was noted that the limited funding of $25,000 that GeorgetownCARES seeks to allocate, is already under consideration to be spent as it was last year, with $5,000 going toward ECAB services, $7,500 towards Pettengill services, and $12,500 towards GYCC programming. Discussion generally favored exploring other funding sources for the PASS Program.
· Pam will contact Amy Smith regarding the status of GCCC Website updates and the ability to use it to communicate the benefits for the town from GCCC initiatives.
NEXT MEETINGS 

· GeorgetownCares CC Steering Committee Meeting Calendar 
· October 20, 2022

· November 17, 2022

· March 16, 2023

· May 18, 2023 (if needed)
ADJOURNMENT – 11:30am
Respectfully Submitted, Pam Lundquist

Mission Statement - The GeorgetownCARES Coalition Committee (GCCC) is a community health and0safety initiative seeking to encourage Georgetown citizens of all ages to make safe, healthy and responsible decisions about substance-use. Our mission is to promote substance abuse prevention strategies, education and resources aimed at making Georgetown the healthiest community it can be. 
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